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Present: Cal Anderson, Faith Driggs, Phyllis Hill, Russ Holt, Betty Kimball, Stan Macie, Arno Masters,
Steve Pechonis, Diang Reynolds and Jacqui Wildes, COA Director.

Absent: Priscilla Jenkifs,

Secretary’s report from previous meeting was mailed to the members. Betty Kimball made a motion to
accept the report. Second by Diane Reynolds. All ayes.

Stan Macie presented treasurer’s report. Report was approved unanimously.
Chairman’s Report:

Volunteer Recognition Breakfast, which was held on April 12, was a great success.
Jacqui was congratulated for a job well done.

On occasion there is a special need for additional cleaning maintenance which is provided by the DPW.
June Taylor, DPW, is allotted 1.5 hours for maintenance and cannot adequately service both rooms. Jacqui
will make a formal request to the DPW for more time so both rooms can receive attention.

Director’s Report:

Joe Johnson has been designated “Elder of the Year”. A coffee will be held in his honor on May 16 from
10:00-11:30. In Falmouth, on May 31, a breakfast will be held which recognizes the Cape’s “Elders of the
Year”. Anyone wishing to attend should contact Jacqui. There is a fee for this event.

All members were encouraged to attend the Friend’s Ham and Bean fundraiser at the Bookstore on May 2.

Judith Randall’s position has been filled. The new hire will begin work on October 15. Meanwhile Gary
Neal will fill in until that date.

Town Meeting, April 24, included an Article 11which related to the development of the new
Senior/Community Center. This article was for additional funding to support the preliminary engineering
and design requirements. A motion was made to support Article 11 for this appropriation.

Eight members supported the article; one abstained. (Note: Town Meeting rejected the request.)

Jacqui reported that the Eastham transportation vehicle has good usage, but not many are taking the P&B
bus to Boston.

The Friends gave $2000 for the purchase of new tables and other items for the Senior Center.

The next meeting will be May 22 at 10:00 A.M.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 A.M.

Fartd Dpsss
Faith Drig‘ﬁﬁ 7 7
Acting Secretary



